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KEY NUMBERS 
Anyone can contact the services below directly, regardless of whether you are a child, parent, carer or 

a member of staff. If you have a safeguarding concern, please ensure you pass it on: safeguarding is 

everyone’s responsibility. 

 

01925 443322 
(Option one, followed by option one) 

 

Warrington Multi-Agency 

Safeguarding Hub (MASH) 

 

For urgent safeguarding 

concerns about a child  

01925 443322 
(Option two) 

 

Out of Office Emergency 

Duty Team 

 
For urgent safeguarding 

concerns about a child 

outside of office hours 

0808 800 5000 
 

 

NSPCC 

 
 

For adults who are worried about 

a child 

 

0800 1111 101 999 

Childline Police Non-Emergency Emergency Services 

For children who are worried 

about their own safety or 

need some advice 

For reporting any crimes or 

concerns 

For anyone in immediate danger 

(including if you are worried about 

the immediate risk to a child) 

Welcome to the penultimate safeguarding newsletter of the academic year. This half-term, 

we are celebrating Mental Health Awareness Week, and have had visits from Kooth, the 

Amy Winehouse foundation and the Operation Banishing team. Students have also 

received assemblies on healthy relationships. 

GCSEs are now well underway for our year 11 students, and we wish them all well during 

this crucial time. We are already exceptionally proud of the way that they are displaying the 

school values of resilience, determination and endeavour during this particularly stressful 

time! 

 

Kind regards, 

Ms Jones and the Keep Kids Safe team. 



 

Support Services 
 

 

Mental Health Awareness Week 

 

Mental Health Awareness Week is celebrated 

during the 13th – 19th May this year, and the 

theme is ‘Movement: Moving more for our 

mental health’.  

The official statement from the Mental Health 

Foundation is: 

‘Movement is important for our mental health. 

But so many of us struggle to move enough. We 

know there are many different reasons for this, so this Mental Health Awareness Week we want to help 

people to find moments for movement in their daily routines. Going for a walk in your neighbourhood, 

putting on your favourite music and dancing around the living room, chair exercises when you’re 

watching television – it all counts!’ 

 

In school, students will all have assembly this week, where they will be introduced to the Happy – OK – 

Sad website, which is an informative website for people who need support for their mental health. The 

website has a wealth of resources for both adults and children, covering a wide variety of issues – such 

as bereavement, exam stress, eating disorders and anxiety (to name a few). 

Next week, to celebrate the theme of moving for mental health, all year groups will go outside during 

form time to walk/run/dance…move! 

 

Kooth 

 

To continue the theme of mental health awareness, all 

students have had assemblies from Kooth, who have 

visited school especially to show students how their 

service works. 

 

Kooth is a free to use website, where students can access 

online counselling at the touch of a button. Kooth is also 

completely anonymous, and students can talk about anything. The service offers a range of options to 

support children’s mental health, such as 1:1 counselling via direct messages. There is no waiting list, and 

children can speak to a trained counsellor within minutes (there may sometimes be a queue during busy 

times). There is also the option to pre-book appointments rather 

than waiting in a queue. 

 

As well as counselling, there are forums for different topics, articles 

with advice and guidance, and self-care activities to try. Children 

are able to write articles themselves and have them published on 

the website.  

We encourage students to make the most of this valuable service if they ever want to speak to someone 

about their mental health outside of school hours. 

https://www.warrington.gov.uk/happy-ok-sad
https://www.warrington.gov.uk/happy-ok-sad
https://www.kooth.com/
https://player.vimeo.com/video/880223109?app_id=122963
https://www.kooth.com/


 

Keeping Kids Safe 

 

Substance Misuse 
 

As children enter their teenage years, the risk of them beginning to experiment with substances 

increases. As parents, carers and educators, understanding and addressing the complexities of 

substance misuse among adolescents is important so that we can reduce the risk to our children as 

much as possible.  

 

In 2023, the UK government published a report into substance use in teenagers, which stated: 

 

‘Cannabis remains the most common substance (87%) that young people come to treatment for. Around 

half of young people in treatment (46%) said they had problems with alcohol, 8% had problems with 

ecstasy and 8% reported powder cocaine problems.’ 

 

‘The most common vulnerability reported by young people starting treatment was early onset of 

substance use (80%), which means the young person started using substances before the age of 15. This 

was followed by polydrug use (55%).’  

 

The report also stated that there has been a three-fold increase in people aged 16-24 years using 

ketamine. This has led to an increase in the number of people in this age group requiring bladder 

surgery (Source). 

 

There has also been an increase in the number of children accessing vapes which contain THC (the part 

of the cannabis plant that makes people feel ‘high’). This affects the brain in the same way that smoking 

cannabis does, and can be as equally harmful to mental health. 

 

To learn more about the risks of cannabis, ketamine, vapes containing THC and other substances, please 

visit the Talk To Frank website. This website also contains information about the appearance of drugs, as 

well as how they are consumed, and how to spot the signs that someone may be under the influence. 

 

Accessing Support 

 

There has recently been a 

change in the service 

provider in Warrington with 

regards to drug and alcohol 

support. This is now 

provided by Change Grow 

Live, who support both adults and young people. Details of their Warrington service can be found here. 

 

If you are worried about your child’s substance use and require further support, please do not hesitate 

to get in touch with school. 

 

 

We hope you have found this newsletter useful. For further safeguarding information, please visit the school website: 

https://padgateacademy.co.uk/safeguarding 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-england-bristol-68826392
https://www.talktofrank.com/
https://www.changegrowlive.org/pathways-to-recovery-warrington
https://padgateacademy.co.uk/safeguarding
https://www.changegrowlive.org/pathways-to-recovery-warrington


 

 


